LINCOLN COUNTY FAIR BOARD MINUTES
November 2, 2007

Gerry began the meeting at 6:45 PM. Connie, Stephanie & Mike Stauffer,
Gretchen & Emma Wiedmer, Lydia, Colleen & Emily Houger, Gerry and
Sharon were in attendance.

There was much discussion about royalty budget. We had allocated

$800.00 in the past. The crown for the queen is $250.00, princess is
$175.00. Sashes were $175.00 for the 4 girls. The belt buckles are

anywhere from $35.00 and up.

Gretchen moved that the LC Fair sponsor $1100.00 of the royalty’s budget.
Since there were not enough for a quorum, it will have to be tabled until
the next meeting.

Connie reported that there will be a royalty scrapbook at the end of the
girls reign.

It was discussed that the royalty tryouts be moved to accommodate the
girls helping at the chicken dinner.

The royalty will be crowned by the queen after dismounting from their
horse.

Sharon will be writing a letter to Sarah Dahlquist to see if she still wants to
be involved.

The royalty colors chosen are pink, silver and black. Business cards were
brought up.

Lydia was upset about banners and ribbons that were ordered for the
herdsmanship winners. Sharon or Lydia were not aware of specific ones
ordered for that department.

The water is off.
Fred Bell traced the water leak. It is in the vicinity of the old restrooms

(our new garden shed). In the spring we will use a backhoe and dig up
the line and block it off.



Sharon read Jill Swannack’s letter as the 4H Council President. Jill
recommended that the premium book go out earlier next year.

Sharon reported boat/RV storage usually brings in about $12,000-$13,000
per year.

The arena gate is broken.

4H groups renting the arena will need to make a reservation & pay for it on
the same day. There was no action taken on this because lack of a
quorum.

Anyone who wants water on the arena will need to pay $25.00 per load.
Premium points will be $0.16 per point.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Nighswonger



